September 5, 2003

Honorable Peter McWalters

Commissioner of Education

Rhode Island Department of Education

Shepard Building

255 Westminster Street

Providence, RI  02903

Dear Commissioner McWalters:

I am writing to follow up on Under Secretary Hickok’s letter of June 30, 2003 in which he outlined the conditions of approval for Rhode Island’s State accountability plan under Title I of the Elementary and Secondary Education Act (ESEA), as amended by the No Child Left Behind Act of 2001 (NCLB).  
Rhode Island indicated in Element 3.1 of its accountability plan that it will average three years of data to evaluate schools.  The Rhode Island system will also allow a second option for schools that do not meet the annual measurable objective using the three-year average.  A school with 45 or more students may use only the current year’s data if that data would improve the school’s classification.  As Dr. Hickok’s letter indicated, Rhode Island may use this procedure, but as a condition of approval must provide us information on the impact of this approach.  This letter provides guidance on the information to be provided.

There is at least one critical question that should guide your collection and analysis of the data with respect to this issue:  How many schools and districts made AYP because this procedure was applied?  Our understanding of this approach is that the same procedure will be applied to each subgroup within a particular school.  For example, for a school that elects to use only the current year’s data, the performance of all subgroups will also be based only on the current year’s data.  If this understanding is incorrect and subgroups within a school will be judged upon the three-year average for AYP decisions, please document how many schools were treated in such a fashion? 

This information should be provided by November 1, 2003, following the data analysis for the 2002-03 school year.  Please note that we may find it necessary to collect this information for two school years; we will notify you about this possibility, if needed, during the 2003-04 school year.  If you have any questions about this issue, please contact Darla Marburger at (202) 260-2032 or Sue Rigney at (202) 260-0931. 

The Secretary has stated repeatedly that States should be granted maximum flexibility in the implementation of NCLB provided this flexibility does not undermine the goals of NCLB.  I appreciate your efforts to ensure that this balance is appropriately achieved in Rhode Island.







Sincerely,







Ronald J.Tomalis







Acting Assistant Secretary

cc:  Sue Rigney

